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THURSLEY NNR 
HAMMER POND NEWS LETTER   					No. 3 October 2019 
_________________________________________________________________
Hello and welcome to the third in our series of newsletters to keep you informed of the work we will be undertaking to restore the dam at Hammer Pond on Thursley NNR.
We have completed the work with the ground surveys to determine the underlying soil structure that will inform the final design and construction of the dam.   The drill rig was on site for 3 days taking a series of samples from the embankment and the surrounding area.  Initial results are interesting and confirmed what we rather expected; that the original embankment was constructed on poor or non-existent foundations!  This will be taken into consideration and firmer foundations will be part of the design and construction. 
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I have re-submitted the Application for Consent to carry out works on Common Land under the Commons Act 2006: Section 38 to the Planning Inspectorate at Defra. This was due to a change in our proposed access route to the site.  The Highways Authority when initially asked for their view were concerned over construction traffic exiting and entering the site directly off the A3.  A subsequent route is under consultation. Current application consultation closes on the 20th November.  If you wish to see the documentation either email me or ask James Giles as there is a full copy at the NNR reserve base 

We had a meeting with JBA, our design team in the 24th October and we have started to firm up the timetable for the design, planning and build.  We expect to have all the design and assessments completed by late January, to present to the Parish Council in early February and submit the Planning Application in the same week.  Planning will be 16 week determination and at the same time JBA will be leading on the tendering for works.  Weather and all other dependencies we aim to start works in June.


We will continue to provide regular updates and if you wish to be included in these please contact me on Michael.woodhouse@naturalengland or call me on 07833 500908
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Michael Woodhouse
National Operations
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